Rutland officials are unhappy with Woodstock bridge detour

RUTLAND — Some Rutland officials are unhappy with a traffic detour planned through Woodstock next spring, arguing it will hurt the local economy because truckers will find it more difficult to cross the southern part of the state.

A bridge on the western end of Woodstock village is due for repairs next year and will be closed for 27 days, requiring traffic that normally follows U.S. Route 4 to be rerouted.

The Vermont Transportation Agency said some traffic would have to follow a detour from an Interstate 89 exit in Bethel south on Vermont Route 107 and then Route 100 before rejoining Route 4 in Killington. Other traffic would exit Interstate 91 at Ascutney and then follow Vermont Routes 131, 103 and 100 west and then north before reaching Route 4 in Killington.

The Rutland Regional Chamber of Commerce said those detours were much too circuitous and requested that the Transportation Agency use streets through a residential Woodstock neighborhood, instead.

Transportation Secretary Neale Lunderville turned down the request.

"The local detour you asked us to promote was considered, but was not deemed a viable option for several reasons," Lunderville wrote to Rutland Chamber of Commerce Executive Vice President Thomas Donahue. Donahue was disappointed.

"If you closed Main Street (in Rutland) for 27 days, how do you think those businesses would stay open if traffic was rerouted through Danby and Pittsfield," he said Thursday. "Businesses need every advantage to succeed and at this point, we're putting them at a disadvantage."

Lunderville said truck traffic would not have been able to make a sharp turn north of Woodstock village to follow the detour favored by Donahue. And he said it would have caused unacceptable congestion.

